
18. PRESENTATIONS BY COUNCILLORS 

18.1 Presentations by Councillors   
 
1. Councillor Glynn noted that he represented the Mayor at a number of recent 

events, including: 50th year anniversary of the 1st Leumeah Scouts, Sarah 
Redfern Public School Multicultural Day, Remembrance Day service held at 
Ingleburn and the Legacy Luncheon held in Cockle Bay. Councillor Glynn 
advised that he had a wonderful time at each event. 

 
2. Councillor Brticevic passed on his appreciation to Council's Communications 

and Marketing staff members for their work throughout the Festival of Fisher's 
Ghost, noting that even with inclement weather patterns the festival was once 
again a success. 

 
3. Councillor Lound thanked Communications and Marketing staff members for 

their work during the Festival of Fisher's Ghost as well as the success of Fred's 
First Night. 

 
4. Councillor Lound noted that he represented the Mayor recently at a function for 

the opening of Nisbets Catering Supplies which has recently relocated to the 
Campbelltown Local Government Area and employs over 100 staff. 

 
5. Councillor Borg thanked members of the outdoor team for their work 

throughout the Local Government Area particularly Campbelltown Sports 
Stadium noting that over the weekend an open parade was held at the Stadium 
for the Tongan Pacific Association. A function was also held at Wests Leagues 
Club by the Tongan community last Friday night in which a Princess attended 
the event. 

 
6. Councillor Greiss advised that he attended the Campbelltown Chamber of 

Commerce meeting held last week and congratulated the General Manager 
and the Director of Strategy for the presentation that was made at the meeting. 

 
7. Councillor Rowell advised that he represented the Mayor at the recent Festival 

of Fisher's Ghost Art Prize Awards and thanked the Manager Cultural Services 
and all related team members for their efforts throughout the awards. 

 
8. Councillor Rowell thanked Council's Events Coordinator for her efforts during 

Fred's First Night and for the additional tickets that allowed disadvantaged 
families to participate in the event. 

 
9. Councillor Rowell thanked the Acting Director Community Services and 

Communications and Marketing staff members for their efforts and dedication 
throughout the Festival of Fisher's Ghost. 

 
10. Councillor Hawker noted that he recently attended a function to support local 

family support services and noted that this was a wonderful event. Family 
Support Services have recently moved into King Street, Campbelltown into 
their own building named after Hanna Dowell. 

 
11. Councillor Hawker asked Directors to thank their team members for their efforts 

throughout the Festival of Fisher's Ghost.  



 
12. Councillor Hawker noted that Campbelltown Harlequins recently hosted a 

tournament at Campbelltown Show Ground with 10 women's and 15 men's 
teams including Fiji, which will be an annual event. Councillor Hawker thanked 
Healthy Lifestyles for their efforts to ensure the smooth running of the event. 

 
13. Councillor Hawker noted that on Saturday 14 November 2015 Council received 

some very positive feedback on 2GB, Garden Clinic radio presenter Linda 
Ross noted that the 450m entrance into Campbelltown City (from the M5) as 
one of the best landscaped entrance leading in to any City that she has seen. 

 
14. Councillor Hawker wished Councillor Kolkman a very happy 65th birthday. 
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